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November 12, 2020 
 
Dear FJUHSD Staff Members, Students, and Parents/Guardians, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to inform you that District administrators are aware of the COVID-19                 
hotspots in the District boundaries, including the cities of Fullerton, La Habra, and Buena Park. Staff                
members, including the COVID Administrator, are working with State and County health care             
professionals to ensure the District is monitoring these trends. We are also working with our schools                
to ensure everyone is following the safety provisions outlined in the ​District and School Reopening               
and Safety Plans​.  

 
In order to ensure the safety and well being of our school communities, District administrators and                
nurses continue to work in conjunction with the local health care agencies to seek guidance from                
various health professionals such as: 

● Dr. Chau, OC Health Department representative 
● Pam Kahn, MPH, RN, NCSN, OCHCA and the OCDE Coordinator of Health and Wellness 
● Amanda Taylor and Sarah Hacker, After Hour/Weekend OCDE Nurse Support 
● The District school nurses, who monitor any student who is symptomatic  
● COVID Help-Line with direct access to health care professionals to receive guidance on             

cases that come up daily 
 

District Administrators have worked collaboratively, with guidance from the Orange County Health            
Care Agency, on Protocols and Notifications regarding any suspected cases or positive COVID-19             
cases involving a student or staff member. Additionally, the ​COVID Administrator will collaborate             
with the Human Resources Department and District nurses on guidance from OC Health Care              
Agency (OCHCA). Per the direction of OCHCA, the District will only notify students, staff and/or               
families who have been potentially exposed to COVID-19 and instruct them to self-monitor for              
symptoms and to follow state and local guidance if symptoms develop. ​Also, District staff members,               
students, and families have access to a COVID Newsletter, once every two weeks, which has school                
site safety and health resources, and educational videos and news articles that are direct resources               
from local, state, and federal health care agencies. 
 
Thank you again for being diligent in following the safety procedures as the District moved to the                 
hybrid schedule and in-classroom instruction. The District is grateful for all of our staff members and                
stakeholders who continue to work with us to ensure a safe, healthy, and positive school environment                
for our students to thrive in.  
Sincerely, 

 
Scott Scambray, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 
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